[image: image1.png]u

King County




Metropolitan King County Council

Regional Policy Committee
Staff Report

	Agenda Item No.:
	8
	
	Name:
	Elizabeth Mountsier

	Briefing No.:
	2007-B0163
	
	Date:
	September 26, 2007

	
	


SUBJECT:  A briefing on the comparative evaluation of waste export and conversion technologies disposal options. 

SUMMARY:
The purpose of this briefing is primarily to distribute copies of a  draft report prepared by consultants to King County regarding the “Comparative Evaluation of Waste Export and Conversion Technologies Disposal Options.” (Attachment 1) This report presents the results of the review and analysis undertaken by R.W. Beck, Inc. (R.W. Beck) of waste disposal options currently being considered by King County’s Department of Natural Resources and Parks – Solid Waste Division. 

At the present time, the County’s principal means of disposal is the County-owned and operated Cedar Hills Regional Landfill.  The Count currently estimates the landfill to have sufficient capacity until approximately 2015 or 2016.  With approximately nine years of remaining disposal capacity, the County is considering long-term alternative disposal options that would be available by 2016.  The County is also updating its Comprehensive Solid Waste Management Plan which may consider or include policy recommendations regarding the range of alternatives for addressing waste disposal when Cedar Hills closes.

The County is currently focused on evaluating the following options:

1. The intermodal transfer and long-haul transport via rail haul to privately owned landfills located outside the County (the “Waste Export Disposal Option”).

2. The development of a solid waste conversion facility that would capable of converting municipal solid waste into a form of recoverable energy (the “Conversion Technology Disposal Option”).

The consultant services to conduct this research and produce a report regarding and evaluation of these alternatives was directed via a budget proviso in the 2007 King County budget.  The report produced by R.W. Beck sets fort the result of their review of certain issues related to these two disposal options during the 20-year study period of 2016 through 2036.

Committee members have previously noted and may also want to refer to discussion of the disposal alternatives as discussed in the third party, independent review of the Solid Waste Transfer and Waste Export System Plan (Attachment 3 to the staff report for 2006-0450, dated September 26, 2007).

Due to the number of items and briefings on pending legislation in the committee – there will be a very limited briefing regarding the distribution of the report to the committee.  Additional briefing regarding the contents of the report is anticipated in the future.  

This draft report has also been distributed to the Metropolitan Solid Waste Management Advisory Committee and the Solid Waste Advisory Committee.  They have already begun their review of the draft report and are expected to provide comments and recommendations to the RPC regarding the analysis and evaluation in the context of the development and completion of the update to the Comprehensive Solid Waste Management Plan.

ATTACHMENTS:

1. Draft of Comparative Evaluation of Waste Export and Conversion Technologies Disposal Options, Dated June 2007

